NAACP Dane County Branch #36AB
General meeting held at the Villager Mall on South Park Street 
General meeting minutes

Members present – see attached list

Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order by President Gwen Jones at 6:40 p.m.  She asked members to sign in.
Invocation;

Reverend Joseph Baring Jr. gave the invocation.

Meeting minutes:  The October 28 meeting minutes were tabled as the secretary was ill and the minutes were not available. President Gwen Jones stated that the major topic of the October 28 meeting was planning for the election of officers. Reverend Baring moved that the minutes be tabled until the next meeting,   ??seconded.  There was discussion about sending out the minutes in advance of the meetings.  

Officer Reports:

President’s Report

a) Edgewood High School

President Gwen Jones gave an update on the Edgewood High School matter.  She said the school is working to increase diversity.  One action will be to develop full scholarships for African American students.  The goal is funding for five to ten students.   There will be a campaign to have local businesses fund the scholarships for all four years.  The students would be selected by community groups, the NAACP and local black churches.   The proposal will be discussed with the Edgewood Board and President Jones will report the results at the January meeting.  Frances Huntley-Cooper commented that it will be important to have mentors for both the student and the parents to ensure a successful outcome.
b) United Way of Dane County law enforcement meeting on December 17, 2014

President Gwen Jones reported that she will be attending the meeting and will report on the results in January.

1st Vice President’s Report – Nino Amato 

 No report

Treasurer’s report- Jonathon Gramling

The treasurer presented a report as of November 30, 2014 showing total revenue year to date of $44,607, expenses of 14,924 and a net income of $24, 917.74   He reported that he will have the 2015 budget for the January meeting.  There was a discussion about the ACT-S0 sponsor ship funds and the need to keep a separate accounting of these funds.  Greg Jones made a motion to accept the report and Nino Amato seconded the motion.  President Jones asked for a voice vote and the motion carried.
Standing Committee Reports
ACT-SO: France s Huntley-Cooper
Ms. Huntley-Cooper described the program which is for students in grades 9 to 12.  She has obtained $1500 in funding from Oscar Meyer/Kraft.  She asked the members to promote the program to provide her with the names of students.  Her committee will be meeting on December 17 and they need candidates.  There is a link to information on ACT-SO on the website.  President Gwen Jones said that she had met with officials at the Goodman Community Center and they are very interested in ACT-SO.
Education Committee:

President reported that Bill Keys has resigned and a new committee chair is needed.   She said that the Dane County Branch will be hosting the state Education summit and she has already spoken to the Madison Metropolitan school district about meeting space for the summit.

Health Committee: Nino Amato

Mr. Amato reported on the rate increases for Madison Gas and Electric and WE Energies and its effect on low income customers.  He said it was important for people to testify at the public hearings on the impact.  There was discussion about strategies for addressing the problem.  President Gwen Jones said the topic should be referred to the Political Action Committee for further consideration.

Membership Committee – Frances Huntley-Cooper

No report.  President Gwen Jones reported that the chapter has 306 members. There was discussion about problems with membership cards.  President Gwen Jones said that this was due to staffing levels at the national level.  She will follow up with the members who expressed concern.

Political Action Committee – Greg Jones

Mr. Jones reported that the candidate forum was successful.    Ann ??? reported that there was a good turnout of candidates, including the Republican attorney general candidate and that there were good questions on African American issues.  She said she was disappointed that Wisconsin Eye did not show up and that the local cable access channel would have come.  She also said that there needed to be more promotion of these types of events in the future both to members and in the local media.  Mr. Jones said he had followed up with Wisconsin Eye and that they have decided to have a more diverse board and to add a person of color.   Mr. Jones said he had recommended Gwen Jones as a candidate for the board.
Mr. Jones mentioned that he is working with the Forward Together Coalition on addressing the recent issues affecting African Americans.  He said it is composed of 18 to 20 groups including labor, churches and others.

Religious Affairs – Reverend Joseph Baring, Jr.

Reverend Baring said he had no report, but that he is trying to recruit more members for his committee.  He is working to get members of the African American Council of Churches to become involved.   

Veterans Affairs – Ed Murray

Mr. Murray reported that he is trying to get veterans to join, but it is difficult.  He stated that he is working on a project involving homeless veterans in conjunction with the Veterans’ Hospital and another project for a veterans’ house. 
Branch election

President Gwen Jones reported the election results:

President:  Gregory C. Jones

Vice President: Nino Amato

Treasurer: Jon Gramling

Secretary: Jeanne Erickson

Assistant Secretary: Susan Ezalarab

Induction of new Branch Officers

President Gwen Jones reported that the new officers with be inducted at the state conference on January 17, 2015 in Mequon.  There was a discussion about attendance at the conference.  Frank Humphrey made a motion that the delegates should be President -Greg Jones, Past President Gwen Jones, Vice President Nino Amato and Treasurer Jonathon Gramling and if any of them cannot attend the President shoud appoint an alternate.  Ed Murray seconded the motion.  President Gwen Jones took a voice vote and the motion passed.

New Business

Community/National unrest

President Gwen Jones asked the members to respond regarding the role of the chapter in the unrest across the country.  She said she had contacts with the Young Gifted and Black Group, Madison police chief Koval.  There was a discussion about ways to engage all the groups working on these issues and the role the chapter should play.  Professor Jones described some of the actions on the UW campus and said the chapter should make itself available to young people.  Barbara McKinney said several young people had come to the meeting but left before the discussion.   Hamdy Ezalarab said that there should be a focus on Dane County and asking law enforcement for data on the number of actions involving African Americans so the problem can be defined in an objective manner.   Other members gave examples of encounters with law enforcement.   President Gwen Jones discussed a forum on roles and responsibilities and a think tank among the organizations. 
